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Mr. Bill Grier 
Clariant Corporation 
4000 Monroe Road 
Charlotte, NC 28205 
 
SUBJECT: CORRECTION TO LETTER FOR ENROLLMENT UNDER GENERAL WASTE  
  DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS (ORDER NO. R4-2007-0019), PROPOSED IN- 
  SITU CHEMICAL OXIDATION USING OXYGEN RELEASE COMPOUND 
 
SITE:  FORMER CLARIANT OIL SERVICES, 801 W. 14TH STREET, LONG BEACH,  
  CA (SCP NO. 0988, SITE ID NO. 204EB00, WDR FILE NO. 10-168, CI-9664) 
 
Dear Mr. Grier: 
 
On February 9, 2011, the California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region 
(Regional Board) issued a letter (copy enclosed) to approve your application for coverage under the 
General Waste Discharge Requirements (WDR) to use a Oxygen Release Compound product for the in-
situ chemical oxidation to remediate total petroleum hydrocarbon and volatile organic compounds impact 
to the subsurface at the above referenced site.  Regional Board staff has found three minor errors in the 
letter issued on February 9, 2011, which should to be corrected as follow: 
 

1. In the WDR enrollment confirmation letter dated February 9, 2011, there is reference to CI-9664 
in the subject line, however on page 2 in both paragraphs 3 and 4 there is a reference to CI-9543. 
The correct reference is to CI-9664 as shown in the subject line of the letter, therefore the 
reference to CI-9543 is incorrect and should be corrected to read CI-9664. 

 
2. In this letter on page 3 under enclosures there is a reference to CI No. 9556, this reference is 

incorrect and should be corrected to read CI-9664. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (213) 576-6740 or rehe@waterboards.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Robert Ehe, PE 
Site Cleanup Unit IV 
 
Enclosure: Copy of letter dated February 9, 2011 
 
cc: Mr. Scott Drury, Hart & Hickman 


